
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Welcome back. We had a small attendance at our meeting.  Our meeting began as usual: pledge of allegiance to our flag and a  

prayer blessing for our meal and for our members not in attendance.   

 

Judy Denton gave us a report on Kathy Shannon’s medical situation. Judy Denton has been in telephone contact with one of 

Kathy’s sisters and was told that Kathy had been in the hospital recovering from an infection related to possibly her medication.  

We were asked not to contact her since she needed to rest and recover  We do know that she most likely will not be continuing as 

our club treasurer.  Kathy is home, and she and her father are being cared for by family.  

  

I am very thankful for Judy Denton, Larry Jarvis, and Barbara Smith for all of their help in keeping our 711 Club affairs running.  I 

will be asking for any information from our club members regarding any club member’s illnesses or deaths due to our Sunshine 

reporter’s, Pat O’Neal’s illness.  Send messages to our club secretary Nancy Gust or call me please, I will be filling in for Pat until 

we find a volunteer to be our Sunshine Chair. 

 

Our guest speakers were from the Embarcadero Lions Club, Mark Steffens and Jeri Retzlaff.  Mark is the organizer of The Lions 

Project for Canine Companions for Independence along with their beautiful Canines.  This was a very heartwarming presentation. 

 

Election of 711 Club Officers and Board Members will be announced at our next meeting.  We need members to volunteer for a 

Board member or Officer position next year.  

  

Over the past 3 months Donations were given out to 2 of the new Sheriff’s Academy Classes, Class 18-SBRA-1 and  

Class 18-SBRA-2 in the amounts of $1,000. each, and to the Chaplaincy in the amount of $1,000.  

 

Scam - It appears that someone has created a G-mail account in my name and is sending out requests to our board members for Gift 

Cards to be sent to him/her.  They’re making it easy for the board members to use their own credit cards to pay for the gift cards.  

Do I have to say Don’t do it!  

           

Just want to mention, of the 37 members who acknowledged they would be attending, only 

32 were present.  Please if you know that you will not be attending, please let us know before 

the cut off date so we don’t have to cover the extra cost of meals ordered.  

  

A Board of Directors meeting was held after our September meeting.  Minutes from the   

September meeting are in the newsletter from Secretary Nancy Gust. 

 

We need new members. Contact your friends, retired Deputies and all other retired personnel 

and invite them to join our club.  See you at the October meeting. 

 

Richard 
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2. Owen Cater,  Bryan Munn 

  

3. Bob Kamena 

 

4. Howard Weaver 

 

5. James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

 

6. Robert G. Smith, Scott Ogden 

 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

 

14. James Dodson 

 

17. William Myers 

 

22. Fred Ross 

 

23. Gary Day 

 

 

October Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer -Acting 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

guichardtm@aol.com 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1745 

patoneal@711club.org   

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2018 

711 Club Officers 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker, 

  Robert Denham 

 

25. Sue Paulson 

 

26. Darrin Hashisaka, Robert Calvin 

 

27. Randall Williams 

 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Simon Perez,  

 Joe Whaley, Alicia Biggers 

 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen,  

David Duckett, Hal Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: September 12, 2018  Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Richard Madrigal.               .   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was served at 12:15 p.m. 

  

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers                 Board of Directors 

 X President Rich Madrigal        X Earl Evans 

 X Vice President: John Woodhouse       X Tom Guichard 

 NP Treasurer: Kathy Shannon        NP JoAnn Lee 

 X Secretary: Nancy Gust        X Don Nelson  

 X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault         NP Pat O’Neal  

  X Past President: Earl Evans         X Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present:  30    Speaker:  2 Guests: None   New members:    None 

  

Sunshine Report:   Pat O’Neal is under the weather but is taking visitors and phone calls at home.  Kathy Shannon is getting better 

but is not taking phone calls or visitors at this time.   

 

Guest Speakers:  Mark Stevens and Jeri Retzlaff from the Lions Club spoke on their Canine Companions for Independence  

program.  The Lions Club has six centers throughout the United States with one in Santa Rosa.  The “Puppy Raisers” work with the 

dogs to give them their basic training and then the dogs go on to specialization training to be used as service dogs (all disabilities 

including PTSD or facility animals schools, hospitals, court rooms, interview rooms).  If you are making donations to a program 

make sure it is certified, a non-profit and that they provide the dogs to their life-time companions at no cost.  For more information 

on this program you can go to http://www.cci.org. 

  

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review. 

  

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter. 

  

Old Business:   

Academy Classes 18-SBRA-1 and 18-SBRA-2 received checks for $1,000 each as well as the Chaplaincy for the amount of $1,000 

from the 711 Club.  

 

SAL Golf Tournament – Barbara Smith and JoAnn Lee sponsored the Adult Root Beer Floats which raised $19,000 for SAL.  The 

711 Club sponsored a foursome and contributed $200 toward the raffle prizes. 

 

New Business:  

 

Nominations – Nominations for Officers and Board of Directors positions will be taken at the October Meeting.  We will need two 

(2) Board of Directors (3 year term) and all officer positions which serve a one year term. The President and Vice President can 

only serve two (2) consecutive terms.  Voting will take place at the November 14th meeting. 

 

Christmas Party – Will be held on Wednesday, December 5 at the SCDSA Office.  More info later. 

 

Project Ride – Don Nelson said a Spaghetti Dinner will be taking place on Saturday, September 22, 2018.  Adult tickets are $15 and 

children 4-12 are $5.  Lots of activities for kids and great raffle prizes. 

 

Veterans Info – Jim Crump wanted us all to know that he was on a committee for veterans complaints.  It meets quarterly. Contact 

him if you have any issues about your benefits. 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 1:26 p.m.        

Free lunches for October were won by Nancy Gust, Judy Denton and Darren Hashisaki. 

Next Meeting: October 10, 2018  

Minutes Submitted by:   Nancy Gust, Secretary 

http://www.cci.org


Next Meeting -  October 10th, 2018 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

October 4th 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514  
larryjarvis@711club.org 
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Sacramento Sheriff’S Department hiStorY muSeum  

Personalized engraved brick Fundraiser  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
By purchasing a Brick you create a timeless tribute at the entry of the Sheriff’s Museum. Your  
designated brick creates a loving and thoughtful gift or memorial. Honor your loved ones or preserve a 
special memory in this unique way.  
• You may purchase a brick for only $100. Order your brick securely via PayPal/Credit Card  
• OR make check payable to: Sacramento Sheriff’s Foundation  
• Contact Sharon Telles <tells@sacsheriff.com> for order form. 

• Follow directions on the form.  
 

There is a limit of three lines and 15 characters per line. Spaces, punctuation and symbols are  
considered characters.  
 

Proceeds raised will directly benefit future projects for the  
Sacramento Sheriff’s Department History Museum. 
 
 
 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

